
 

 

Friday 20 January 2023 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
RE: Planned Road Works on Saltaugh Road. 
 
We have received further communication from East Riding of Yorkshire Council and 
Keyingham Parrish Council regarding the closure of Saltaugh Road. 
 
The works will start on Monday 23 January and commence for 6 working days. They 
have divided the work up into two parts. The first part of the road (marked in red) will be 
closed for the first 3 days and the following part of the road (marked in green) will be 
closed for the final 3 days. Please see below image: 
 

 
 
 
Unfortunately, the playing field car park will not be open for these 6 working days. With 
this in mind, we have decided to only use the front walk-in gate to the school for an 
entrance and exit at the beginning and end of the school day. Please be mindful when 
arriving and leaving the school site as this is a small gate, we advise giving yourself extra 
time to allow the thoughtfulness of passing others.  
 
Miss Turnbull will be standing just outside the front gate, with additional staff stood 
further down on the grass, including our Health and Safety Lead. At the beginning of the 



school day, if you are unable to park, but you can stop in a safe place, we can walk the 
children down to the school.  
As this situation is out of our control, please let us work together to ensure the safety of 
everyone involved through this difficult week. We will be regularly reviewing the 
protocols we have put in place throughout. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Lucy Richardson 
Operations Manager 
 


